THE TOWN OF GRANBY
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES
September 14, 2021

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and
opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde

Absent, Herb Abelson

Those in attendance were Alan Weiss

1. Board signed the following:
Timesheet for Colleen
Money turnover sheet
Temporary Food Permit for Granby Preservation Society, Craft Fair 10/11/21, with inspection
by Lynn.

2. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes for
August 31, 2021.

3. Sherman & Frydryk submitted a new complete system septic design for a 4-bedroom
house at Carver Street lot 8. The review was not completed. The Board did not
approve. Another perc and deep hole will have to be done and proposed well clearance
demonstrated. Sherman and Frydryk requested more time to resolve issues. They will
be scheduled for the next Board meeting.

4. Alan Weiss submitted a new complete system septic design for a 2-bedroom house at
Ambherst Street lot 2. The review was not completed. The Board did not approve. A
second perc at the eastern end of SAS and deep hole will have to be done and the
proposed well clearance demonstrated.

5. A complaint regarding water draining onto a neighbor’s property from 156 New
Ludlow Rd was discussed. Dick will drive by to investigate.

6. The Mass DEP grant for air sensors was discussed. Dick stated he can fill out the form
and submit it. Colleen is looking into information about the low-income housing on
Amberst Street. The Board will request 6 air sensors for the housing units on Amherst
St, The MacDuffie School, The High School, East Meadow School, Town Hall and the
asphalt plant on New Ludlow Rd.

7. The Board discussed the October 12 Board meeting. Dick, the Chair will be
unavailable so the meeting will be cancelled. Colleen will keep the Board informed if

issues arise that would require a Board meeting, otherwise the next meeting after
October 12 will be October 26.



8. The Board discussed the mask order. Several complaints have come into the office.
Some businesses will not enforce the order. Enforcement would require tickets being
issued. Without the state of emergency in effect, the Board does not have the Police as
their agents to help with enforcement.

9. The forebays at Dollar General were discussed. The Board has not heard from Dollar
General regarding remediation of the forebays despite being sent several letters
requesting a schedule of compliance. The Board instructed Colleen to call one more
time and if she doesn’t hear back a letter should be sent stating that because the storm
water system is not functioning like it should the Board will be looking into the
process to shut down the parking lot so that no one will be able to use it. If the Board
does not hear back, they will start the process of public nuisance procedure. Dick will
contact the Town Attorney.

10. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on September 28, 2021, 7p.m.
via conference call/zoom.

11. The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

/

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant
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